NETWS Quarterly Board Meeting

February 25, 2010

Board Members Present:  Mel Nenneman, Teresa Zimmerman, Jessica Jurzenski, Mark Hammer, Lucas Negus, Mark Lindvall, Emily Munter, Larkin Powell, Laurel Badura

Special Guest:  Gary White
Mel called the meeting to order at 6:21 p.m.
Secretary’s Report
Laurel Badura read the secretary’s report.  Larkin motioned to approve the minutes as copy edited.  Emily seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report
Mark Lindvall handed out two pieces of information, one into the 2009 Treasurer’s Report and the TWS Draft Calendar Year 2010 Budget.  Additional monies received from the Menzel fund will be placed into the Gabig CD when it matures.  Mark reported we operated in the red in the amount of $1,500.00.  Unusual expenses were the student rooms, the meeting, which was more expensive than in the past, and the Student Conclave.  Mark suggested we need to make decisions on our operating budget.  Auction income was a record last year.  The current savings account balance is $1,500.00 and the checking account balance is $6,643.00.  The Gabig Award CD balance is $3,454.00.  Emily Munter moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read.  Larkin seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Mel requested two board members to conduct an audit of the 2009 Treasurer’s Report.  Laurel Badura and Emily Munter volunteered.

Mark discussed the 2010 Draft Budget, went over the projected expenses and projected income.  We are currently in a deficit starting out in the year.  The board looked over the itemized expenses and discussed options for increasing or decreasing expense for particular items.  In terms of students and student development, the board looked unfavorably upon increasing their costs to attend the meeting or decreasing our donations to WHEP.  Emily suggested that we task the Fundraising Committee with increasing our fundraising efforts.
Lucas Negus motioned to approve the 2010 Draft Budget.  Mark Hammer seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 9 votes to 1.

Committee Reports
Nominating Committee:  Emily mentioned that the 2009 nominating committee successfully nominated candidates and carried out elections.  The next elections will be Fall 2010, with successful candidates being notified by mid-November.  The nominating committee would like to continue to use Survey Monkey.  
Membership Committee:  Jeff Hoffman reported that they drafted bylaws changes to provide payment for dues at any time in the calendar year.  Changed the bylaws to remove the responsibility of maintaining membership rolls from the Treasurer’s office and transferring to the Membership Committeee.  The Membership Committee also listed their APO items for 2010.

Programs Committee:  Lucas Negus reported that the Annual Membership Meeting will be February 26th and the Student-Professional Workshop will be February 27th.

Conservation Review of Public Lands:  Bill Vodehnal reported that the letter regarding USFS travel management was sent out.  The members of the Committee mentioned they would be starting work on another USFWS issue which could have implications for wildlife.

Education SubCommittee:  No Report.

Information SubCommittee:  Jess reported that the fall newsletter was submitted.  Facebook has 51 members.  No one is participating in the discussion board.  The spring newsletter deadline is April 30th.  Send information to Chris Thody.  

Laurel has been updating the website as she receives new information.  
Awards Committee:  Laurel reported we received two nominations, one for Professional of the Year and one for Career Professional of the Year.  We received no nominations for the Gabig Award.

Student Chapter Committee:  Teresa Zimmerman gave a brief report of the student conclave.  Teresa reported we had 29 students that attended from 5 universities.  There were 15 professionals.  Teresa received a lot of positive feedback from the conclave.  Mark Hammer will work with Teresa to develop the next proposed student conclave potentially at the Niobrara Valley Preserve.  

CMPS Program Committee:  Nothing new to report.  

Old Business
The By-Laws changes that were recommended were approved by the Nebraska Chapter and National.

Money from the budget was put towards CafePress for buying items for the auction.  Mel will request members for the Ad-hoc Fundraising Committee.  

The USFS Travel Management Letter was sent December 18th, 2009.  Opinions were sought from the Chapter and a compromise was reached on the language.  Mel will send Laurel the letter for website publication.

The CMPS meeting will be held in Western Nebraska around August 27th or 28th, 2011.
The student conclave planning will begin soon.  Larkin suggested that he would work with Teresa in the planning efforts.

New Business
CMPS meeting will be August 17th-19th in Chamberlain, South Dakota.

National TWS sent us a funding request for Chapter’s to become sponsors of the National Meeting.  Mel will ask Justin Powell, Scottsbluff, NE, for a bronze sculpture donation for the National TWS meeting’s silent auction.
Laurel asked Mel to submit a President’s Message by the end of March 2010 for the web site.

Mel reported there are four committees lacking chairs.  Mel will ask individuals within the membership to chair these committees.

Mel received an e-mail forwarded from Bill Vodehnal that the CMPS does have a student grant for travel so that students may attend the National Meeting.  

The board reviewed the draft budget.  They discussed the option of reviewing the WHEP and what the group uses the money for.  Larkin volunteered to speak with Kirk Gunderson about WHEP.  Emily asked if we could add the Budget discussion topic to the next meeting and possibly amend the budget after more information is obtained about fundraising and other money-making initiatives.
Mel went over the agenda for the February 26th, 2010 meeting.

Gary asked whether or not anyone has been nominated for the Leadership Institute.  Gary suggested the Leadership Institute is a very good way to obtain board members.  Nominations are due by March 1, 2010.
Larkin motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Emily seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.

